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The Addison Central School District Board of Education (BOE) will hold the 2024-2025 ANNUAL BUDGET HEARING on May 14, 2024 in the  

High School Cafeteria at 6:00p.m. A BOE Work Session will follow the budget presentation (Budget Hearing).   

#4 

#6 

 Meet the Interim Superintendent, Mr. Jim Peiffer! 

             Mr. Peiffer started working in the Addison School District in July of 2021 as our Executive Director of Curriculum 
and Instruction. He was approved by the Board of Education at the meeting 

on Tuesday, March 26th as the Interim Superintendent for the school district.  
Mr. Peiffer will be assuming both roles until June 30, 2024. When asked 
how Mr. Peiffer has felt about his time in Addison so far, he states that it has 
been a “great experience” and that he has learned a tremendous amount. He 

likes being in a smaller school district, like Addison, because it “allows each 
individual to take on various roles and responsibilities.”   
 In his role as Interim Superintendent, Mr. Peiffer is overseeing all 

operations of the district and ensuring all requirements of The State Educa-
tion Department are met. He says that the most important feature of his role 
as Interim Superintendent is “Keeping things moving in a positive direction.” 

 When asked about his favorite part of the Addison community, Mr. 
Peiffer said he likes how tight-knit the community is and how the faculty 
works together within and across all buildings. Mr. Peiffer has a goal to con-

tinue improving and to provide the best educational experience for all stu-
dents.  
 For his personal goals, he is invested in the continuous improvement 

of the Addison School District and to help support the district reach its full 
potential. More specifically, he wants to continue to improve the educational 
outcomes for all students, establishing a guaranteed and viable curriculum 

while keeping the model of a graduate at the forefront. One of the initiatives 
of the district and the teacher leadership team is to answer the question: 
“What are the most important attributes our students should develop by the time they graduate?” Going along with that, what do 

we, as educators, see as being the most important goals for our graduates? Mr. Peiffer supports balanced and coherent assess-
ments at each grade level and multi-tiered systems of support for all students. He has a goal to keep supporting students’ social/
emotional well-being and using data to drive instruction.  

 Mr. Peiffer would like the Addison Community to know that he is “invested in and passionate about the success of the 
Addison students and the community.” We thank you, Mr. Peiffer, for stepping into your new role as Interim Superintendent 
while continuing your role as Executive Director of Curriculum and Instruction. We know that you will do your best for the bet-

terment of our school district and community.   

                                                                                By Kylene Stierly 

 

CHOICES Field Trip for  
Addison Middle School Students 

 On April 3, 2024, a group of 8th grade girls 
were given the opportunity to attend the CHOICES 

Program that was hosted by Corning, Incorporated. 
The students spent the day at Sullivan Park partici-
pating in hands-on activities and listening to current 

female employees at Corning, Inc. The CHOICES 
event highlights different career paths that Corning, 
Inc. can offer in the STEM field and also in the area 

of Communication, Food Service and Hospitality, 
Security, and Creative Arts. The year 2024 marks 
the 30th year that Corning, Inc. has offered this ex-
perience to local 8th grade girls from around the 

Southern Tier.  

 

 
Youth Leadership Institute  

 
 Cameron B., Kaylee K., Seth S., and Kendall C. participated in the Youth Leadership Institute sponsored by the Career  
Development Council.  They attended sessions with students from other schools and learned about defining and developing 
their leadership skills and teamwork.  They worked in teams with students from other schools and gave presentations on school 
vandalism, vaping, and diversity and inclusion within school environments.   
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                                                                Senior Spotlight: Class of 2024 

                                                      Sheila Bair, Famous Author, Visits Tuscarora 
 On Tuesday, April 9th, children's book au-

thor, twice named in Forbes magazine as the second 
most powerful woman in the world, and former 
chair of the FDIC, Sheila Bair, visited Tuscarora El-

ementary to read her children's book,  Billy the Bor-
rowing Blue-Footed Booby, from her finance teach-
ing children's series. After reading, she interacted 

with students, asking them questions about simple 
finances. The event was funded by Paul Richmond 
and his students in New Visions Innovation, Leader-

ship and Business Program (Bush Campus). Tusca-
rora was one of four elementary schools that were 
able to welcome Sheila Bair. Each student in 3rd 

grade received a copy of her book and some snacks. 
The Tuscarora library received seven signed copies 
of her book, which students can sign out and read. 

Thank you, Ms. Bair and New Visions, for this awe-
some experience!              By: Kylene Stierly                         

 

  

                        Bregan J. 
 
Favorite part of high school?  
Hanging out with friends 
 
What are your plans after high school? 
Going to SUNY Cortland to study English 
 
Favorite staff member? 
Mr. Greenfield  
 
Where do you see yourself in 10 years? 
Being a lawyer 
 
What advice would you give to  
younger students?  
Do your homework 
 
What is your proudest moment of high 
school? 
Getting Top 10 

                        Kai G. 

 
Favorite part of high school?  

Being at BOCES for DMA 
 

Where do you see yourself in 10 years? 

Working in photography  

 
Favorite staff member? 
Mrs. Crochiere 

 
What advice would you give to  
younger students?  

Get along with teachers and complete work 
on time 

 
What is your proudest moment of high 

school?  

Graduating soon 

 

Middle Schoolers Love Bowling 
 

 Addison Middle School students enjoy participating in bowling club. They go 
twice a week for four weeks at Crystal Lanes in Corning. They bowl two games dur-
ing each visit. Mrs. Brightman is the Bowling Club advisor. This club runs every year 
and it’s open to new members in both middle and high school. Sign up with Mrs. 
Brightman if interested.   

 
Students at Tuscarora Elementary School Participate in Restorative Practice Circles 



 

 

  Valley Elementary School  
 Students celebrated birthdays and Knights of the Week. They also 
enjoyed Pam Morseman as a guest reader and made treats. Some classes 
engaged in science and discovery lessons and activities.  
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Mad City Money 

 On Friday, April 5th, the seniors at-
tended an afternoon event called Mad City 

Money. During the event, the students were 
guided through a simulation that encouraged 
them to make financial decisions based on var-
ious situations. They were trained on what to 

do by a representative from the Corning Credit 
Union. This is an event that was organized by 
Ms. Lindey Smith, our career education re-

source specialist from the Career Development 
Council, Inc. It’s a great event that helps teach 
seniors about real-life experiences and expens-

es. Many business owners and administration 
volunteered their time to help at this interac-
tive event.    
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The following  
students have 
reached 100 steps: 
 
K 
Madilynn K. 
 
1st 
Zayden B. 
Amelia N.  
 
2nd 
Haley R.  
 
3rd 
Grace R.  
 
4th 
Trevor A. 
Airy-Elle C. 
Bentley G.  
Daniel H.  
Kali O.  
 
5th 
Christopher H.  
 

The following  
students have 
reached 500 steps:   
 
Keira S.  
Hunter C.  
Kolton C. 
 
1st 
Hudson R.  
Cadence A.  
Wyatt H.  
Tyson H.  
Adrian M.  
Jaxon S.  
Brynnleigh V.  
 
2nd 
Nicholas C.  
Harper G. 
Marlee H.  
 
4th 
Isabella A. 
Gavin B.  
Luke B.  
Davina G. 

Jackson H.  
Carys N. 
Chelsea N. 
Axel R.  
 
5th 
Emily B.  
Carter R.  
MaKenna T.  
Gabriel G.  
George P.  
 
The following  
students have 
reached 650 steps: 
 
5th 
Oliver H.  
Carter R.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     Through the Eyes of Pauljonas (PJ) 

 Hello, my fellas. My name is Pauljonas Beth, and my nickname is PJ. I arrived here as 
an exchange student last summer. My home country is Germany. My exchange year altogether 

has been a really cool, interesting and an exciting experience. I am staying with the O’Brian 
family. The first time we met was at the airport. Of course, we had been face-timing before, but 
that was the first time we saw each other in real life. That was a roller coaster of emotions, 
knowing this is going to be my family for the next whole year. Even though that was scary then, 

there was nothing to be worried about. I 
appreciate my host family for hosting me 
and everything they do for me.  

 Early in the year, I enjoyed play-
ing soccer, and I am currently running 
track. I have been able to do much trav-

eling: Hawaii, New York City three 
times and will be going to Florida for 
spring break. One of the times in NYC, I 

was able to meet up with my uncle from 
Germany who was running a marathon. 
By PJ  
                  

    
 


